
Homer Fish and Game Advisory Committee  

April 9, 2019 

NERRS Building 

 

 

Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Chair Lyon at 6:01 pm 

 

Members Present:  Dave Lyon (chair), Tom Young (vice-chair), George Matz (secretary), Gary 

Sinnhuber, Tom Hagberg, Dan Anderson, Michael Craig, Dennis Wade, Matt Hakala, Doug 

Malone, Malcolm Milne, and Lee Martin. 

 

Members Absent Excused: Marvin Peters, Joey Allred, Jr, Jim Meesis, Wes Humbyrd, , 

Morgan Jones. 

 

Public Present:  Bob Shavelson, Meagan Krupa, Beaver and Jessie Nelson, Mike OLaire 

 

Staff Present:  None  

 

Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes: 

NA 

 

New Business: Bob Shavelson of Cook InletKeeper brought to our attention the seismic testing 

planned by Hilcorp in Lower Cook Inlet from late May until July.  It is obvious that this could 

have an impact on Cook Inlet fish migration.  The Homer AC unanimously agreed to have Dave 

Lyon draft a letter on this. 

 

Bob also discussed the Corps draft EIS on the proposed Pebble Project.  The Homer AC 

unanimously agreed to have Dave Lyon draft a letter expressing Homer AC concerns.  The letter 

is to be oriented to procedural matters. 

 

Meagan Krupa, currently of UC Santa Barbara gave an interesting PowerPoint entitled State of 

Alaska Salmon and People, State Board of Fisheries Proposal Dataset.  It generated a lot of 

discussion. 

 

We ended the meeting with a further discussion on proposals and the Homer AC’s role. 

 

Next meeting will be held September 10th. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 

 

Minutes recorded by George Matz 

Approved by Dave Lyon, Chair 

Date Approved 4/15/2019  

 

 

 


